
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 
Cenex, Ellsworth 
March 20, 2017 

 
Members Present: Jerry Johnson, Barb McLaughlin, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Larry and Sharolyn 
Johnson, Ken Majeski, Darren Place, Everett Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Carol & Chuck 
Gregg, Ron Wilkens, Betty Humphrey, Jim Fetzer, Steve & Jo Raechke, Kurt, Cindy & Kyle Sundquist, 
Toni and Don Fuller, Gaylen Langer, Jeremy Brookshaw, Pierce County Recreation Officer 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:03 p.m. by President Larry Johnson. 
 
Secretary's Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen.  Motion to approve the Secretary's Report by Tina 
Huppert, second by Carol Gregg. Motion passed.  
 
Treasurer's Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer's Report by Sharolyn 
Johnson, second by Betty Humphrey. Motion passed.  
 
Old Business: 
 
President Johnson ordered arrow signs at about $252.  
 
Opening County N was passed by Traffic Safety and Highway Committee. Members need to help by 
calling Finance and Personnel Committee members to let them know we appreciate and encourage them 
to support opening County N at the April 3rd Finance and Personnel Committee meeting. Once on the 
agenda, an email will be sent out to ATV members with the contact information for Finance and 
Personnel Committee members so members can contact them. 
 
The WATVA calendars were passed out to those at the meeting and monies collected. An email will be 
sent to the others members to make arrangements to pay and pick them up. 
 
Moose Lodge tickets are still available to pick up. Several people paid for tickets. 
 
New Business: 
 
No one had been out to check out the Richardson Trail yet. Discussion took place and Larry, Ken, Chuck 
and Everett will meet down on the trail to see what should be done as both sides need to be repaired. 
 
Club memberships are due March 31st and must be paid in order to vote at the April meeting. 
 
Annual Meeting is April 17, 2017 at the Big Horn Bar in Beldenville. 
 
Members Comments: 
 
Vice-President Darren Place brought up the motion that was made at the January meeting not to join 
WATVA. Discussion took place. Lack of funding was the issue. The next WATVA meeting is April 29th. 
No action taken. 
 
Don and Toni Fuller are moving to Rapid City, South Dakota and they extended an invitation to anyone 
who would like to stop in with their ATV’s. Their email and phone numbers remain the same. 
 
The next meeting will be Monday, April 17, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Big Horn Bar in Beldenville. Motion 
by Betty Humphrey, second by Gaylen Langer, to adjourn the meeting at 6:42 p.m. Motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen  


